
 

 

 

 

Wood End Road, Wednesfield, Wolverhampton, WV11 1YQ Tele: 01902 558940    email: woodendprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk 

Headteacher: Miss S Sharma                        Deputy Headteacher: Mr J Sheard                     Assistant Headteacher: Mrs F Bellenger 

Summer  5                                               19th July 2021                                                                                               
Dear Parents, 

This has been a difficult year for most of us and a painful 

year for some. I thank you as our families for your support in 

this journey and the children for making us smile and making 

it all worthwhile. I thank our staff who have worked 

incredibly hard, being flexible, adapting and always keeping our 

children at the heart of all they do,   

At the end of this year we say goodbye to Miss Rose and Miss 

Price. We thank them for their contribution to the Wood End 

journey and we wish them well as they leave for new 

adventures. We also say goodbye to our year 6 children and 

their families. We hope the children go on and thrive in all 

that they do.   

It is a pleasure to be able to share formally who your child’s 

class teacher will be next year.  

Nursery - Mrs Cottrill             Reception - Miss M Jones 

Year 1 - Mrs Bellenger             Year 2 - Miss Thompson 

Year 3 - Miss Chahal             Year 4 - Miss V Jones 

Year 5 - Mrs Brookes              Year 6 - Miss Sangha 

On behalf of all of our staff and Governors, we hope that 

you have a wonderful summer surrounded by loved ones, stay 

safe. We look forward to seeing you in September.  

Miss Sharma 

Wednesday 

21.07.21 

Out of Uniform Day - £1.00 donation, 

please pay via your Sims Pay account 

Wednesday 

21.07.21 
Break-up for Summer holidays 

Thursday 02.09.21 New academic year begins 

Friday 10.09.21 Inset Day - school closed to all pupils 

COVID 19 - if your 

child tests positive up 

to and including Friday 

30th  July, could you 

please let school know 

by email. 

Thank you 

End of year gifts and cards for staff - the gifts and cards 

which families send for staff at this time of year are a 

very kind thought and bring a smile, we are  asking that 

this year children do not bring gifts into school for staff 

or their friends. The commitment and support we have 

received from our children and  families is a joy in itself.  

Own Clothes Day - the last day of term pupils are 

able to come to school in their own clothes.  There 

is a £1.00 donation payable using the 

‘Events’ tab on your online account.   

Thank you for your support. 

We are really pleased how much 

our children have grown as readers 

this year. It is a pleasure to walk 

down the corridor to hear children 

reading with increased confidence and expression. 

We don’t want to lose this skill and so the children 

have all been given some books to enjoy over the 

holiday. These books have been selected to link in 

with areas of learning in their new classes. Please take 

a moment to read the messages in the books from 

their new class teacher and encourage the children 

to read these books. Please send the books back to 

school with the children in September as they will be 

used as part of lesson discussions.   

Have a safe and 

happy Summer break! 

Milk for Autumn Term 

If you would like your child to have 

milk during the Autumn Term, the 

cost is £8.00 per child, payable via 

your online account from 21st July.  If your 

child receives free school meals you will still 

need to order your child’s milk through your 

online account.  We require all orders to be 

placed by Friday 10th September.  Milk will 

commence on Monday 13th September. 



Uniform The policy of the school is for children to wear school uniform.  If you wish to purchase items with a 

school logo, they can be bought from www.myclothing.com or directly from ‘Kids’ Corner’ on 

Showell Circus in Low Hill, WV10 9BA.   

Boys’  

Uniform  
in Reception) 

Girls’  

Uniform  
(Wellington boots & oversized anorak in Reception) 

PE Kit  Coloured t-

In named bag  track suit may be worn in winter (available from Kids Corner)   

Bags in 

school 

A flat nylon book bag in green (black if green has limited availability) , is recommended for children 

to carry books and letters home. These bags are available for purchase from Kids’ Corner or                  

myclothing.com.  These will be the only bags that the children will be allowed in school. Other 

bags will be sent home. 

Footwear If boots or trainers are worn to school, then a change of footwear will be necessary for wear during 

the school day. Trainers can be worn at playtimes or dinner times but must be changed to school 

shoes in the classroom.  Wellington boots will be needed in school everyday for Reception children.   

School 

Meals  
Please pay in advance using your Sims Pay account if your child/ren will be having a school meal.   

Packed 

lunches  

School is an ideal setting to promote healthy lifestyles and therefore we have the following                      

– a small fun sized chocolate/biscuit may be                 

- please refrain from sending these items as some               

pupils have allergies which may be life threatening. 

Water All pupils are encouraged to bring a bottle into school each day that can be filled with water.  This 

should be a clear plastic bottle and labelled with your child's name. Water bottles are available from 

the school office to purchase.  Please do not send flavoured  water into school.  Wood End has a              

water only policy during school. 

Earrings/

Jewellery 

and Make 

Up  

In the interests of safety, jewellery should not be worn in school as it can be hazardous in some             

lessons.  Pupils who have pierced ears may only wear small plain studs (not novelty earrings) but 

these need to be removed during PE and swimming lessons. If earrings are worn on PE days, and 

your child cannot remove them themselves, they will be covered by tape by a member of staff. Make 

up and nail varnish must not be worn in school.  Nail varnish will be removed by a member of 

school staff. Small watches may be worn in school by pupils who are able to tell the time.  If worn, 

watches will also need to be removed for PE and swimming lessons. 


